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	PRESS RELEASE


Czech Trade Inspection Authority inspected sellers of electronic vignettes  

(Prague, 3 June 2024) In the period from 15 February and 28 March 2024, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority (CTIA) carried out an extraordinary inspection action focused on the sale of electronic vignettes. A total of 29 inspections were carried out, of which 8 inspections resulted in findings of infringements.  

Based on the initiative of the State Fund for Transport Infrastructure, warning of unfair conduct of certain economic entities, the CTIA carried out an extraordinary inspection action focused on the fulfilment of legal requirements in the mediation of payment of the time fee for the use of roads where toll is collected (electronic vignettes). The aim of the inspection action was to see whether economic operators offering the mediation of the sale of electronic vignettes comply with the legal regulations relating to this activity, compliance with which falls within the scope of the CTIA's surveillance. 

All the regional inspectorates of the CTIA took part in the inspection action. 29 inspections were carried out. One of them concerned websites, 20 inspections related to filling stations, 4 inspections concerned exchange offices and 4 inspections were carried out at ordinary shops. The inspections were aimed at verifying whether, when paying the time fee for the use of road tolls, consumers are provided with complete, truthful and unambiguous information on the price of the time fee and the price of the brokerage fee, and whether other obligations stemming from generally binding legal regulations, in particular Act No. 634/1992 Coll., on consumer protection, are complied with.

In 8 of the 29 inspections carried out, 11 infringements of legal provisions were detected. In all cases, these included (among others) breaches of Section 12 of Act No 634/1992 Coll., on Consumer Protection, consisting in incorrect information to the consumer about the price of the time fee or the amount of the brokerage fee. These infringements were found on the websites of five filling stations, one exchange office and one ordinary shop.

In most cases, administrative proceedings were initiated and have not yet been concluded. On-the-spot fines amounting to a total of CZK 3,000 were imposed in two cases. Detailed results of the inspections will be possible after the administrative proceedings are finished.
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